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In January 2020, USCG referred a case to OLE, documenting a USCG boarding 

approximately 15 NM west of Puerto Rico. Boarding officers documented the subject 

was in possession of 23 queen snappers, 5 silk snappers and 3 cardinal snappers for a 

total of 31 snappers. The subject, violated the snapper bag limit, (50 CFR §622.437 (b) 

Bag limits) of 5 snappers per person per day. The subject was 26 snappers over the bag 

limit and possessed 5 silk snapper  OLE issued an enforcement action for violating the 

snapper bag limit. Additionally, the subject violated the silk snapper closure 50 CFR §

622.435 (a)(1)(iii) by having 5 silk snappers onboard.

In February 2020, DNER boarded a fishing vessel that was actively fishing inside the 

closed area known as Abrir la Sierra, west of Puerto Rico 50 CFR § 622.435 

(a)(2)(B)(3). The subject was observed by DNER Officers catching a wahoo inside the 

closed area. OLE issued the subject a Written Warning for this violation. 

In March 2020,  OLE was referred a case by the USCG were they boarded a vessel 

from St. Croix with 3 yellowfin tuna onboard. The subject had an expired HMS permit, 

he renewed the permit the same day. A written warning was sent for this violation. 
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OLE Patrols: Puerto Rico and USVI

February 2020: OLE participated in a joint operation with 

USCG in the USVI. Patrols were conducted from a USCG 

Cutter and small boat in the waters around St. Thomas, St. 

John and St. Croix.  Patrol activity was focused in the areas 

of the Hind Bank and Grammanik Bank, which were closed to 

all fishing. 

OLE conducted a joint air patrol on the CBP AMO patrol 

aircraft. The patrol was along the north, west and south coast 

of Puerto Rico. Several fishing vessels and one pelagic long 

liner were detected. 



IUU and SIMP – Port of San Juan
• Port of San Juan Seafood entry was missing SIMP documents. Broker was contacted and provided the 

paperwork. 

• SIMP covered species were being imported to the San Juan Port without the required documentation. 

The broker was contacted and provided the paperwork. 

• SIMP documents were missing regarding an importation of Cod into the San Juan Port. Documents 

were provided by the broker once solicited by OLE. 

Training / Outreach / Meetings 
• December 2019 , OLE provided HMS training to DNER Officers from the Aguadilla field office. The 

training was provided with DNER biologists. 

• January 2020 – OLE participated in the Caribbean Border Inter-agency Group (CBIG) meeting. 

• February 2020, OLE participated in an HMS training event provided to JEA partner DNER Officers form 

the San Juan Office. The training was provided by DNER Biologists, and OLE.  

• March 2020, OLE SA met with JEA coordinator Ramon Freddy Perez. Mr. Perez is a DNER Officer 

POC for the JEA
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OLE Investigative Updates



Report A Violation

Please contact us if you see a possible violation of a 

federal marine resource law.

• (800) 853-1964
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Questions?


